Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOI Act) – Diversity officers
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
1. The number of Diversity Officers currently employed by the council, as measured in full time equivalents. 

As at the 23/6/20, the FTE for these employees within the Equalities Team amounted to 2.47. 

2. The total annual cost of Diversity Officers in the financial year 2019/20. This should include, salaries, expenses, pensions, travel costs and other remuneration.

£82197.94 
3. The total cost in fees and expenses for any of your employees to attend any workshops, training courses or conferences concerning equality, diversity or inclusion issues. 

This information is not held in one central place or coded in one single way. To interrogate all systems and ask all managers to locate the data will take many hours of work. The Council does not have to respond to the request under section 12 of the FOI Act if it would take over 18 hours to provide you with the information. The Council publishes both contracts it has in in place and any spend over £500 per month on its open data site and you will be able to see on there if training companies have been contracted and paid. This can be found at https://data.leicester.gov.uk/pages/home/ (search for contracts and suppliers, then training within each dataset) and therefore some data may be available elsewhere under section 21 of the FOI Act.  Alternatively you could refine your request. Please don’t hesitate to contact us if you need help in doing that. 
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


